
4th Sunday after pentecost                                june 16, 2024                                                                                                                                                                                      
 

 

The priests and parishioners of Saints Peter & Paul would like to extend a warm welcome to all our guests. 
We are pleased that you have come to pray with us on this Holy day.  

 
 

 

This Week at Saints Peter & Paul 
 

Sunday, June 16                                                             - VBS Registration Deadline 
Thursday, June 20          6:30 P.M. & 7:00 P.M.    - Moleben & UCWLC General Meeting                                        
 
 

 
 

LITURGY INTENTIONS 

Sun. June 16 4th Sunday after Pentecost                                      Rom. 6:18-23 ~ Matt. 8:5-13 

5:00 P.M. (Sat.) 45th Wedding Anniversary Blessings Greg & Brenda Kitz…………………….Family   
                                                                           (this Divine Liturgy will be recorded and posted on YouTube) 

10:00 A.M.  For Our Parishioners 

Mon. June 17 Martyr Manuel                                         Rom. 12:4-5, 15-21 ~ Matt. 12:9-13 

8:00 A.M.  †Jim Greer……………………………………………………………...Ollie Komarnicki 

Tues. June 18 Martyr Leontius                                     Rom. 14:9-18 ~ Matt. 12:14-16, 22-30 

   NO LITURGY 

Wed. June 19 †Apostle Jude                                                         Jude 1:1-10 ~ John 14:21-24 

   NO LITURGY  

Thurs. June 20 Priest Martyr Methodius                                 Rom. 15:17-29 ~ Matt. 12:46-13:3 

   NO LITURGY 

Fri. June 21  Martyr Julian                                                             Rom. 16:1-16 ~ Matt. 13:4-9 

8:00 A.M.  †Frances Hnatiuk (1 year)…………………………………………...Oranchuk Family  

Sat. June 22  Priest Martyr Eusebius                                            Rom. 8:14-21 ~ Matt. 9:9-13                                                 

9:00 A.M.   †Peter, †Anne & †Shirley Stus……………………………………………Stus Family  

Sun. June 23 5th Sunday after Pentecost                                   Rom. 10:1-10 ~ Matt. 8:28-9:1                                              

5:00 P.M. (Sat.) 50th Anniversary of Priesthood Blessings Fr. John Sianchuk, C.Ss.R…...Greg & Brenda   
(this Divine Liturgy will be recorded and posted on YouTube) 

10:00 A.M.  For Our Parishioners  
 

 
 
 

 

 Please pray for:        Fr. Vladimir Kolpakov, C.Ss.R          Wayne Denesuik          Zenon Derkach                          
     

                                             Wendy Friedrich       Mary Huchkowski       Dan Kolysher       Deb Larmour                                                                                
 

                                 Pat Lendzyk          Iris Pidperyhora          Patricia Trischuk  
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 



 

Bishop Appointment 
          On Tuesday, June 11th it was announced that the Provincial for the Redemptorists in   

         Canada - Fr. Michael Brehl, C.Ss.R. - has been appointed by the Holy See as the new    

         bishop for the Diocese of Pembroke in Ontario.  We express our congratulations to  

         Fr. Michael on the occasion of his appointment as bishop.  Fr. Santo Arrigo, C.Ss.R. 

         is now the new Provincial for the Redemptorists of Canada and we pray for God's            

         blessings on him as he takes on this new role of leading the Redemptorists of Canada. 
 
 

 
 

LITURGY INTENTIONS 
 

             You can request the Fathers to celebrate Liturgies for your intentions.   
                    Please contact the parish office to book a Liturgy. Cheques are payable to        
                   “Redemptorist Fathers’ Liturgy Account.”  The suggested stipend for a  
                    Divine Liturgy is $20. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Just a friendly reminder: 
 
 

                  SCENT FREE - Out of concern for those with allergies or asthma, we ask that you refrain from using 
                                                products with perfume or scent when coming to church. Thank you 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Graduations 
 

                       Graduation exercises will soon be taking place in Saskatoon schools.  
Parents of Grade 8, Grade 12, or University/Technical graduates, please phone or email 
the name(s) and school of graduates from our parish so they can be published in the 
June 30th Sunday bulletin under “Graduates 2024.” 
 

Phone 306-343-6516 or e-mail to sspp.bulletin@sasktel.net 

Deadline for submission is Monday, June 24th. 
 

 

 
 

   
 

ATTENTION UCWLC MEMBERS  
 

        Our General Meeting will be held on Thursday, June 20, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. 

                  Moleben at 6:30 p.m.  Members who were not able to attend our Appreciation Day  

                     to receive their service pin are invited at attend the General meeting. A reception    

                     will follow the business meeting. The Eparchial Convention is on October 4
th

, 5
th

,     

                     and 6
th

 in Yorkton.  Delegates will be selected at this General Meeting.     
 

                                                                                                      Sharon Tkachuk, President 
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PRAZNYK 
 

 

                        Feast Day Celebration 
of 

                        Saints Peter & Paul 
 

                      Saturday, June 29, 2024 

Divine Liturgy 

10:00 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
 

        Saint Peter                                                                                   Saint Paul 
 
 

Please join us for brunch  
following the 10:00 a.m. Divine Liturgy. 

 
 
 

 

Please RSVP by Wednesday June 26, 2024 so we can finalize 

our food requirements.   RSVP on line through JotForm  

(click link) https://form.jotform.com/241494359453262,  

email  sspp@sasktel.net or call the parish office  

during office hours 306 343 6516. 
 
 

Let’s Celebrate Together! 
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Saints Peter & Paul Ukrainian Catholic Church 
Presents 

Vacation Bible School 2024  

OUTBACK ROCK 
Where Kids Venture into Solid Faith 

 

When: July 2-4, 2024  

(Tuesday – Thursday) 

* * PLEASE NOTE TIME: 1:00 – 4:30 p.m. * * 
 

  Where: Saints Peter & Paul Ukrainian Catholic Church 

  Registration Deadline:  TODAY, Sunday, June 16, 2024 
 

How to Register: Registration form is available by emailing Laura Bosovich at 
lshymko@hotmail.com  
 

Registration Fee: 1st Child - $25; Additional Children - $15. Payment can be made 
with Cash or Cheque (placed in Collection Basket at Saints Peter & Paul) or                 
e-transfer: sspp@sasktel.net (please include your child's name and that payment is 
for “Vacation Bible School 2024”)  
 

Ages: Current School Year, Pre-School (age 4) – Grade 6 
             Youth currently in Grade 7 and up will be appreciated as volunteers. 
 

Volunteers: We will need several volunteers to make this another successful VBS so 
if you are interested in helping out, please text or call Laura at 306-230-9437. 
 

 
 

GET YOUR PEROGIES & CABBAGE ROLLS 
FOR THE SUMMER! 

 

FOR SALE:   
PEROGIES – 5 dozen for $30.00 & CABBAGE ROLLS – 3 dozen for $25.00   

* Available Mon. to Fri. 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. in the Parish Rectory * 
 

 
 

* Please bring your own carry bag *   
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Message from the 

Service and Social Justice Committee 
 

The Service and Social Justice Committee (SSJC) would like to empower and 
educate parishioners of the charities that we support, by profiling two charities per 
month.  This month we profile The Welcome Home and Nashi. 
 

The Welcome Home in Winnipeg, is a charity that receives annual donations from 
the Operating fund. Welcome Home first opened its doors in September 1993.  It is 
a faith based community that serves as a “house church” to the people of North 
Point Douglas neighbourhood and beyond.  The home is under the leadership of 
Fr. Larry Kondra, a Redemptorist and former pastor of St. Peter and Paul.  The 
live-in community includes Redemptorists, and a group of dedicated lay people 
who run the home. The goal is to build relationships and partner with different 
organizations.  Food hampers and lunch bags are provided once a week and there 
is support to those in need who knock at the door.  Liturgies are offered Sunday 
mornings along with bi-weekly catechism classes. The home hosts many monthly 
events and programs. Donations or volunteering can be made by calling 1-204-
946-5352. Website:  www.thewelcomehome.ca  Email:  whome01@mymts.net 
 

Nashi is a charity that receives annual donations from our Charity Trust Fund. 
Nashi is completely volunteer based with no salaried employees or directors. 
Founded in 2004 the organization was tasked with making an awareness of human 
trafficing locally and globally. A converted building was converted into a safe house 
for children at risk in Ukraine.  This home known as “Maple Leaf House” has a 
capacity for up to 20 girls and fundraising covers the cost of operating and 
maintenance, as well as providing post secondary education for the girls.  They 
have girls ranging in age from 5 to 16 years old. For more information and to 
donate visit- nashi.ca/donate/ or call 306-281-9877. 
 

The SSJC ask that you consider making a donation to the Charity Trust Fund to 
support our many charities.  The bright gold envelope found in your envelope box 
labelled “Charity Trust” or labelling your own envelope can be ways to donate.  You 
may also call the office to donate.  A charitable receipt will be included at the end of 
the tax year with your other donations. 
 
Thank you 
Ernest and Evelyn Boyko 
co-chairs of SSJC 
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SAVE THE DATE for August 10 & 11, 2024 
 

The Service and Social Justice Committee invite you  

for refreshment and snacks following the liturgies on August 10
th

 & 11
th

.   
 

This is a fundraiser for Welcome Home. Fr. Larry Kondra will be in attendance. 
  

Donations are welcome with a charitable tax receipt to follow. 
 

 
 

 

      UCWLC National Scholarships 2024 
 

                        The Ukrainian Catholic Women’s League of Canada offers two scholarships:  

                      The Vera Buczynsky Ukrainian Language Studies Scholarship for $1,000 is  

                      offered to a person who is a member of a Ukrainian Catholic Church in Canada     

                      who is enrolled in Ukrainian Language Studies at the post-secondary level.  The   

                      Mary Dyma Religious Studies Scholarship for $1,000 is offered to a lay woman      

                      who is a member of a Ukrainian Catholic Church in Canada who is enrolled in   

                      Religious Studies at the graduate level.  
 

Criteria and applications for both scholarships are available online at www.ucwlc.ca and can be 

submitted electronically to the: Vera Buczynsky Ukrainian Language Studies Scholarship 

Committee OR Mary Dyma Religious Studies Scholarship Committee at 

nationalscholarships@ucwlc.ca 
 

                                      Sharon Tkachuk:  Chair - National UCWLC Scholarship Committee 
 

 

 
 
 

 

Happy FatHer’s Day! 
 

God took the strength of a mountain, The majesty of a tree,   

The warmth of a summer sun, The calm of a quiet sea,  

The generous soul of nature, The comforting arm of night,  

The wisdom of the ages, The power of the eagle’s flight,  

The joy of a morning in spring, The faith of a mustard seed,  

The patience of eternity, The depth of a family need,  

Then God combined these qualities, When there was nothing more to add,  

He knew His masterpiece was complete, And so, He called it…“DAD” 
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Are you called to serve as a Catholic school board trustee? 
 

                                    * Civic elections, including elections for school board trustees, are this fall.  

                                    Greater Saskatoon Catholic Schools has vacancies on our 10-member board.  
                                    Catholic school board trustees serve an important role to help maintain the   
                                    uniqueness of Catholic education and keep Christ as the heart and soul of each  
                                    of our school communities. 
 

Nominations will open September 23, 2024. For more information www.gscs.ca/elections 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OF INTEREST 

 
* DEVOTIONS TO BLESSED VASYL VELYCHKOVSKY, C.Ss.R. – live-streamed from the Shrine in Winnipeg, MB. 

Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. (SK time) the Redemptorists and Partners in Mission of the Yorkton Region will be live streaming the 
Blessed Vasyl Velychkovsky Devotional Services from the Shrine Chapel. This will continue during the pandemic. Please join 
us in prayer. Here is the broadcast link: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCFDrZoGsYeJG1IqgdZyfYMA/featured 
 

* QUEEN’S HOUSE RETREAT AND RENEWAL CENTRE – For an update on programs and spiritual direction opportunities, 

please visit queenshouse.org 
 
 
 

* ATTENTION ALUMNI – ST. VLADIMIR’S COLLEGE  – You are invited to a Reunion! – St. Vladimir’s College operated as 

a Ukrainian Catholic High School from 1941 to 2002 in Roblin, Manitoba Canada.  A group of Alumni is planning a reunion 
gathering from June 28 - July 1, 2024 at St. Michael’s Camp in Madge Lake, Saskatchewan.  All former students and 
teachers are welcome to attend this great opportunity to connect.  For more information, details and to pre-register, visit 
www.stvladsalumni.ca  Even if you are unable to attend, please complete the form and check the website regularly so that you 
can keep in touch! 
 

* THE WELCOME HOME – A MISSION OF ST. ALPHONSUS INC. –  PASTORAL ASSISTANT – The Welcome Home is 

seeking a Pastoral Assistant in a full-time position.  The Welcome Home is a faith-based community founded in 1993 by the 
Ukrainian Catholic Redemptorists and is located in the North Point Douglas neighborhood of Winnipeg, MB.  Our ministry is 
centered on building positive relationships that support the diverse needs of our inner-city community.  Application:  Interested 
candidates for the Pastoral Assistant position will submit a resume with references and a cover letter to email:  
wehome24@outlook.com  Application Deadline:  June 30, 2024  Position commences:   September 3, 2024  For further 
information please view the full job description link: https://docs.google.com/document/d/1W8j6tbDVdhtEZOoMDPsgUTymXqHFr9hN/edit   
We are grateful to all applicants for their interest, but only applicants selected for an interview will be contacted. 
For further information you may inquire at 204-946-5352.  
 
 
 
 

 

                                        The Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy of Saskatoon Covenant of Care Abuse and Misconduct   

                                          Protocol is designed to ensure that all allegations of physical and sexual abuse and other   

                                          misconduct are handled responsibly, transparently and with all due care and attention.  To   

                                          speak to someone about a concern please contact your Pastor, Parish Coordinators of Care   

                                          (PCC) Theresa Gogol at 306-343-6516 or email:  safeguarding@skeparchy.org                                                    

                                          More information is available on the Eparchial Website.  

                                          Training Tutorial video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-IewlTuJfOI 

                                          Link to Online Training: https://www.skeparchy.org/wordpress/courses/ 
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Saints Peter & Paul Ukrainian Catholic Church 
Served by the Ukrainian Catholic Redemptorists 

 

Church Location:  10th Street East and Munroe Avenue 
 

Office & Mailing Address: 1202 - 11th Street East, Saskatoon, SK  S7H 0G3 
 

                      Office: 306-343-6516             Auditorium:  306-343-0033 
Website:  www.sspp.ca  E-mail:  sspp@sasktel.net 

 

Parish Office Hours:  9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
   

 
 

Pastor:  Fr. Raymond Lukie, C.Ss.R. 
Associate Pastor:  Fr. Dmytro Dnistrian, C.Ss.R. 

Deacon Thomas Nahachewsky 
 

 

Administrative Assistant:  Theresa Gogol                                          
President, Parish Council:  Adrian Olenick, Jr.  aad.olenick@gmail.com 
Children’s Program Coordinators:  sspp.children@gmail.com  (NEW) 
Bulletin Editor:  Michelle Alexandrovich   sspp.bulletin@sasktel.net  Submission Deadline: Wednesday 12 Noon 
 

 

Divine Liturgy Schedule 
 

 

Sunday                                 Feast Days                                       Daily 
5:00 p.m. (Saturday evening) 9:00 a.m. & 7:00 p.m. Monday-Friday 8:00 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. (Ukrainian) & 11:00 a.m. Saturday 9:00 a.m. 
   

Sacraments of Baptism/Chrismation Sacrament of Anointing-Visitation of the Sick 
Contact the parish office  Contact the parish office – Emergency please call anytime     
Sacrament of Marriage Sacrament of Reconciliation - Confession  
Contact the parish office a minimum of NINE months in advance  Before Divine Liturgy/By appointment 
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